Rean Meadow

Tattenhall CH3 9PU

To The Parish Council

Tattenhall

19th. October 2020

**Dear Sirs** 

## RE The Rear of Rean Meadow (Park Avenue)

In a nutshell I have written to Redrow Builders on FIVE occasions (with copies to the Managing Director) in reference to the maintenance of the hedgerow on Park Avenue. We understand that Redrow are required, under covenant, to carry out this work. Several of my neighbours have also written separately but, to date, we have had no meaningful response. The hedgerows are in a disgusting state (over 25 feet tall in places). These deposit huge amounts of debris in to our respective gardens and is also a burden on our fences in respect of the weight placed on them. In addition, the ivy is a continual nuisance.

After a fight with CWAC over the oak tree that abuts our property, we finally had this trimmed and taken back and the ivy dealt with earlier this month. This problem with Redrow needs to be addressed before winter.

I would ask that the Parish Council write to Redrow and ask that they fix this problem forthwith. I would also ask that this issue be noted as a planning consideration in any future dealings with Redrow. They obviously do not view their ongoing obligations as important.

Yours sincerely